Graduate Council

January 9, 2009
303C DEV

Approved Minutes

Faculty Present: D. Cannon, P. Jorgensen, V. Long, M. Luttenton, C. Mader, P. Mudde, M. Staves, D. Vaughn, R. Wilson
Absent: S. Borders, C. Coviak, R. Smith-Colton
Administrative Ex-Officio Present:  C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain,  N. Giardina, T. James-Heer, S. Lipnicki, P. Kimboko, J. Montag,  J. Stevenson
Elected Student Reps Present: M. Soltis
Absent: M. Gray

	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	I. Call to Order 


	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:05 AM. GC members introduced themselves to the new SCB representative, Paul Mudde.
	

	II. Approval of Agenda


	
	Motion: R. Wilson moved to approve the agenda. D. Cannon seconded. Agenda approved.

	III. Approval of Minutes of November 21, 2008

	
	Motion: D. Cannon moved to table the approval of the minutes for further review. M. Soltis seconded. Minutes tabled. 

	IV. Report of the Chair 


	Proposal to Establish Standard Expectations for Adjunct and Clinical Faculty (non-tenure track) Engaged in Graduate Education - M. Luttenton reported that he met with UAS regarding this proposal. It was revised to include a procedure for clinical faculty in PAS. The PAS program is required by its accrediting agency to use a particular form for clinical faculty applicants. If the program abandons the form to comply with the proposed policy, it could jeopardize their accreditation. The GC-PC will review the revision and, once the GC approves it, the policy will go back to UAS in February. 

Graduate Assistantship Policy  - UAS raised questions about provisions for assistantships that go beyond the academic year. The policy requires requests for exception to go through the Graduate Studies office for review and approval. P. Kimboko explained that exceptions came about because the Student Affairs Division had a number of 10-month GA positions where they exclusively employ CSAL students. Those GAs now  receive a higher stipend because of the extra weeks they work. Once an exception to the policy is made, it is ongoing and does not have to be resubmitted every academic year. 
Per M. Luttenton, there were also concerns about the expectation for a full time GA to work twenty hours per week, however, this is well within Student Employment guidelines.  P. Kimboko noted that the policy on the number of hours was set for protection for students to ensure that they are not expected to work more hours for the same pay, as this was a problem in the past wherein students were treated unfairly. 
Tuition for grant-funded assistantships was discussed. M. Luttenton proposed that the Provost’s office could work with Financial Aid to provide funds for hiring non-resident students. P. Kimboko explained that there is already a policy in place for grant-funded GAs. The GC agreed to maintain the policy proposal in its current form for UAS approval. 
	

	V. Report of the Dean
	The Dean’s Report included a handout for discussion of the following items: 

· Graduate Enrollment Management Team

· Council of Graduate Schools Annual Conference report

· Presentation on Graduate Faculty

· Graduate Studies Office Report

· Upcoming Faculty Fora with Provost Davis

· Review for MAGS Distinguished Masters Thesis Award

· Michigan Graduate Education Week, April 20-25, 2009
	

	VI. Curriculum Subcommittee Report


	M. Staves gave the report in C. Coviak’s absence. 

He noted that the prospectuses for COE address reorganization of General Education degree emphasis areas, and not reorganization of COE itself.
The GC-CC reviewed four prospectuses regarding the COE changes. The transition plan was not well documented in the prospectuses. The GC-CC recommended that the transition plan should be included in Final Plan. The transition plan would  address issues that would affect students who are in the program when the proposed changes take place, such as, if the students would have the option of choosing which degree title they are awarded.
C. Coviak will attend UCC’s next meeting to discuss the two proposals to restructure the GC-CC. 
	Motion: M. Staves moved to approve the GC-CC minutes for curriculum action. Motion passed. GC-CC curriculum actions were approved.

	VII. Policy Subcommittee Report
	R. Wilson reported that the GC-PC will meet on January 16 and 23.
The Academic Review proposal was tabled at the November 21, 2008 GC meeting. The GC-PC met in December to address the Registrar’s concerns. There needs to be a system in place for undergrad and graduate academic review, dismissals, and readmissions. The graduate dean has final authority on graduate academic review, but the college deans need to be informed as well. The policy will be submitted to Deans Council for feedback.
P. Kimboko reminded GC members to keep their college deans apprised of GC activities in general.
	

	VIII. Report of GPSA
	There was no report.
	

	IX. New Business
	There was no new business.
	

	X. Old Business 
	There was no old business.
	

	XI. Adjournment


	
	Motion: M. Staves moved to adjourn. D. Cannon seconded. Meeting adjourned at 10:30 AM.


Minutes approved at the January 30, 2009 Graduate Council meeting. 
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